







Mellers Primary School

Head Teacher: Amanda Dawson Norton Street, Radford, Nottingham NG7 3HJ Telephone: School: (0115) 915 1796 E-mail:headteacher@mellers.nottingham.sch.uk

Website: mellersprimary.co.uk

NEWSLETTER 22 Spring Term '20

Thursday 12th March 2020

Late Arrivals

This week we have had 42 children arrive late. This is a huge improvement! Please continue to try and get your child's school day off to a good start by making sure they arrive on time every day. We are aware there are issues with heavy traffic whilst work is being carried out on the Clifton Bridge. Please try and leave earlier to allow for these transport issues.

Coronavirus

We sent a letter out earlier in the week to try and reassure parents that as a school, we have plans in place to help try and prevent Coronavirus spreading within school. We receive daily updates from Public Health England, who advise us if any further action is needed. For now, we must try not to panic. Continue good hygiene, regular handwashing and cough or sneeze into a tissue. We currently have no cases of the coronavirus within school. Please do not keep your child off school just because you are worried about them getting it. These absences will not be authorised.

For more information, please follow the link below for more guidance from the NHS website;

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/

If you have recently travelled and have some symptoms <u>do not visit your doctor's practice</u>. Call 111 for further advice.

Have a lovely weekend

Amanda Dawson Headteacher

Easter Egg Raffle

We are now taking donations for Easter eggs! Our Easter egg raffle will be held on 2nd April. Raffle tickets are now on sale at the office for 25p each or a strip of 5 for £1.







Film Night

We will be holding a film night on 24th March. This will be for years 1-6 only. The children will be watching Hotel Transylvania and the tickets will be £3 each. This will include a drink and a snack. The tickets will be on sale from Monday 16th March.

Reading Books

We have had a number of our reading booking in KS1 severely damaged over the last few weeks. These are new books that were purchased in September and now they are not able to be used again. The books are extremely expensive and if they do come back in your child's bookbag damaged, you will be asked to pay to replace the book. Please do not let younger siblings play with the books.

Zumba Classes

Ladies only Zumba classes will be held free of charge from Saturday 21st March 2-3pm at John Carroll Leisure Centre. Unfortunately, there will be no childcare available so please make alternative arrangements.

Milk and Dinner Money

Please make sure your milk money and dinner money accounts are up to date. Thank you!